Industrial action this week: all students 22 November
 
Dear student
 
As we advised last week, academic staff have three days of industrial action planned for Thursday and Friday this week, and Wednesday next week.  This may mean that your lecturers will choose to strike on those days and won’t be in the university.
 
This is not about LJMU, it is a national strike, but all industrial action is designed to be disruptive so unfortunately there may be some impact on your studies.
 
We are working hard behind the scenes to protect your student experience and the university will be open as usual with support staff and services in place for you if you need them.  
 
Our CORE cafes will be fully open and will have a range of free food and drinks for students throughout the day as well as the usual 20% student discount on all menu items.
 
Our libraries will be open as normal, and the Student life building will available for your use 24/7.
 
Staff on strike – the impact on you
 
We know there are a number of face-to-face activities scheduled for the three days of strike action.  Unfortunately, we won’t know until the day itself if your lecturer is choosing to strike but please be assured that if you miss any activity as a result of your lecturer not turning up, we will make sure you can catch up.  We will protect your ability to progress at all costs and make sure that you meet the learning outcomes of your course.
 
Picket lines
 
Academic staff may join picket lines outside some of our buildings.  There are rules about picket lines and our security service and senior staff will be observing the picket lines outside any LJMU building to make sure they are abiding by the rules.  You may choose not to cross a picket line and that is entirely your decision.
 
Canvas
 
There should be no interruption to Canvas and you can access all of your materials on-line in the usual way.
 
The university’s incident management team is making sure that these days of industrial action don’t interfere with your progress, it’s really important to us that you let us know if you have any concerns or questions and you can contact the team directly on imt@ljmu.ac.uk
 
Thank you for your patience and we will continue to update you through your university email address.
 
The Incident Management Team
 

